Minutes
Faculty Senate International Programs Committee

Monday, April 22, 2013; 11:00 a.m., in 140 KFA.

Present: Wes Chapin, International Studies Program; Brent Greene, Global Connections; Shelby King, International Students Coordinator; Michael Miller, Dean’s Council Rep.; Brad Mogen, CAS Don Taylor, CAFES; Marshall Toman, At-Large, Chair; Molly Gerrish (for Gay Ward, CEPS); Wei Zheng, CBE.

Absent: None.
Call to Order: 11:03 a.m.
Expected Guests: Megan Learman (GC Advisory Council).
Approval of the Minutes

The minutes from March 11, 2012, were declared approved with an emendation (Brad, Molly).
Reports
Global Connections Policies and Practices Document and the ILab Report: Marshall

—Marshall and Megan will confer on the compendium any issues regarding AP34.

—Tales and artifacts from the ILab visit: Marshall and others

Marshall circulated the “How to Host a Visiting Scholar” booklet from Grand Valley State University as a good resource available on that campus.  Would something like that booklet be needed here?  We would be able to use a student in document design course within the Professional Writing major to create the booklet.


Marshall summarized some of the ILab consultants perspectives.  They quite liked the subcommittee recommendation to send faculty and staff to the country of The Year of… a year in advance with the expectation of some specific pay-back to the university.  The library was noted by the consultants as being cooperative in all of these processes to prepare for The Year of….  A suggestion was made that the visit to The Year of… country be well-prepared for ahead of time in terms of readings about the country for participants, and that these readings be made available campus-wide electronically across campus so that even those not traveling can read about the country.


Can we ask Wes Chapin, Sooh-Rhee Ryu, Brad Gee, Rebecca Raham, and Judy Wyatt-Schlei  (others?) to get some reading to Davee Library electronic Reserve about Germany for the campus?

Can we ask Zhigua Yang, Wen Zhang, Wei Zheng, (others?) to begin such a list for the Year of China? 

When will the report come?  May.


What type of staff would go on such a visit?  Staff who have NOT had an experience was the suggestion.  

Shouldn’t it be the core Implementation Committee that goes?

Year of… update: Don.

The website is up and running.  The Email is probably working.  

Student Affairs is going to be very involved in study activities.  

The library is going to be very on board.  

Grace Coggio and Judy Wyatt-Schlei have lots of connections. 

A student internship might be the way to generate promotional materials

Who would direct those students?  How would they get their marching orders and be productive?  Do we need a coordinator?  Someone who will be sending reminders, networking with students, etc.?  What will that be supported?  We could take the lead and create a job description.

If we chose six initiatives, and told the provost we want these six, the provost could act.  Would it be the Provost or the committee who acted?  

If money is needed to fund the intern for The Year of…, it might be available from the Global Scholar allocation ($19,000) since it was voted down in APP?
The above comment led to discussion of why the Global Scholar Certificate was voted down.  There were workload issues (with the Registrar’s Office, with APP members considering an added load on advisors); the opt out rather than opt in use of the DAR was new and uncomfortable (the camel’s-nose-inside-the-tent question was “Why wouldn’t other programs not wish the same advertising?”); proof was requested as to whether the certificate would benefit students in any way; it was asked whether the proposal had the approval of Ellen Schultz (advisor in CBE)—the signed letter of support from the dean of the College of Business and Economics was apparently deemed insufficient, and the dean should have checked with an academic staff member that he employs would be the inference; APP members did not like the word “certificate.”
The above discussion led committee members to ask whether and how the Global Scholar Certificate question could be reopened.  It was suggested that the IP could request a re-consideration; the chair opined that that procedure might be even more effective if the chair of the committee was not also the leader of the Global Scholar Team.  However, Marshall will get materials about Global Certificate to IP: (1) how the Global Scholar Certificate evolved to meet reasonable objections; (2) its current state; (3) the minutes from the APP meetings stating objections.  The Strategic Plan Progress Committee (SPPC) is scheduled to meet before our next last meeting.   Any action should wait to see what is said about the Global Scholar Certificate initiative within the SPPC.  [In the event, that SPPC meeting was postponed until May 8.]  
Somewhat relatedly, Mike Miller noted that the ILab Report, which included material about the Global Scholar Certificate, could become the basis for the Open Pathway approach for UWRF’s accreditation through HLC.

Brad noted that RSCA Day just passed.  He would like to have Study Abroad pieces among the presentations.

Remaining meeting 

Mon. May  6, 11:00. [As things happened, the SPPC meeting did not occur as scheduled—before the May 6 scheduled IP meeting—and after conferring with Don about any business regarding The Year of Germany, of which there was none pressing upon the IP, the May 6 meeting was cancelled.  The SPPC concluded on May 8 to revise the Global Scholar Certificate yet again and to try again if the Global Scholar Team approved a further attempt.]
Old Business
1) None.
New Business

1) Year of… library reading lists.  Resolution: The Year of…Team recommends that invited faculty and staff and others who wish to contribute annotated suggestions of reading materials (popular articles, scholarly articles, textbook chapters, fiction and nonfiction books) about the Year of Germany and the Year of China cooperate with the library.  Davee Library will assemble the bibliography and update it periodically through Research Guides. The information can be made available electronically to the campus community from the library website and the appropriate Year of… website. Resolution passed unanimously (Don, Wei).
[From Valerie, not part of the resolution: “You can see all our research guides at http://libguides.uwrf.edu/researchguides.  If we organized the readings on a research guide, we would be able to link to the electronic readings and also provide annotations.”]

Adjourn: 11:58 p.m.

